
August 14th, 2023 Hidden Point Board Meeting 

Attendees: David Moore, Duane Clark, Tim Crean, Gary O’Brien, Sonja Kelly, Jackie Sligar, Carson Rynor, Doug Couvillion, Ronald Zellem, Jason Kuhn

The board met at Jackie Sligar’s house. The meeting was called to order at 6:38pm.

Minutes unanimously approved from the June meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Per Duane, as of 07/31/2023, we have $34,513 in the operating account and about $20,005.00 in the reserve account. As of 07/31/2023, there was $932.66 in outstanding receivables from electric reimbursement due from the city. In August, we paid Sunshine Tree Service $700 for removal of the fallen tree on the wall, which will be submitted to insurance for reimbursement. We are waiting on confirmed quotes for wall repair (Stewart Masonry quoted $29,675) and replacement of Crepe Myrtle (quote pending). Insurance will pay for these items other than a $500 deductible. 


2023 Budget:

Through July 2023, we are running at a $3,495 deficit over budgeted figures. So far, there have not been any home sales this year, which pulls down projected income (three are listed). There is an estimated $1,591 estimated for funding special projects through the rest of the year. 

Special Issues/Projects:

Ron Zellem went over the quote that Stewart Masonry submitted for repair of the damaged wall. He was very detailed in his quote and seemed to be committed to making the repaired bricks match the rest of the wall. He will try to reuse bricks as much as he can. The board voted unanimously to have Stewart Masonry complete the brick work. 

David Moore got a quote for replacement of the Crepe Myrtle that was damaged when the tree fell on the wall. We will request that they get the largest size Crepe Myrtle possible for $500. We will plan to plant it in the fall when the weather conditions are most likely to allow the tree to thrive. 

There are damaged trees back behind the pickleball court that are on Hidden Point property. They will need to be taken down, as a resident outside the neighborhood reported them and is concerned they will fall on his property. Riveria Tree Company quote $2,600 and said they need a bucket truck. Alec quoted $1,500. The board unanimously voted to have Alec remove the trees.

There are trailers on a driveway on Ashland Point. Jackie will send a letter asking them to move them.

One of the pickleball nets need to be replaced. It is not functional, likely through a combination of normal wear and tear and possibly some vandalism. Approximate cost is $400. Tim will look into a lock box for a possible swift net that could be stored securely in the park. Swift nets cost around $350. We may plan to have one regular net in the pickleball area and one swift net that can be used in the basketball court area. We may also consider a permeant net in the main pickleball area at some point. The court has been striped. The rock issues on the pickleball courts seem to be better with Alec blowing. He is blowing rocks and debris every two weeks. Stuart Baun has made a wrap for the basketball goal to give it some padding.

We would like to put some cameras up to deter vandals and nonresidents from using the park. Game cameras on the courts cost $75 for two. We will need to put them high up so no one steals them. 

We will consider putting radars on Meadowlake by the front entrance when we have the budget for it, potentially next year. A solar powered radar sign would be around $2,200. We could consider requesting crosswalk stripes. However, we would have to submit a request to the city with a google earth map detailing where we want the crosswalk. It would have to be in the city budget and may be unlikely to get approved. 

We plan to put a warning that there is a trip hazard when you exit the gazebo on the park side. David will work on this with yellow paint and/or tape.


Landscaping/Lighting: 

Lancaster Landscaping has been doing a good job overall and the park looks fantastic. However, there a few spots that have been completely missed. We have sent pictures to Alec and he is supposed to address the missed spots soon.  

Extreme Lawn service is doing a good job with irrigation overall. It has been more expensive than anticipated, though they are repairing years of built-up issues. Ron has been requesting a master map for all the neighborhood irrigation and has been promised this from Extreme. 

We will hold off until at least fall to send letters to neighbors that have dead bushes. There are some plants that are still coming back from the winter freeze. 

Architectural: 
Bob Bristol would like to do some brick work on the back of his house. He will ask for approval soon.

Social: 

Sonja will think about adding a social aspect to our annual meeting. 

Welcoming: 

There have not been any new home purchases in the neighborhood recently, however one is under contract. 

Board Members:

The meeting adjourned at 7:55pm. 

The neighborhood yard sale is tentatively planned for September 23rd.

We will tentatively plan to have the annual HOA meeting on October 8th in the park at 5pm. 
